
Dates for your diary 

Monday 8th May 

Bank Holiday—school closed 

 

Tues 9th May—Fri 12th May 

Year 6  SATs 

 

Friday 12th May 2pm 

Y5/6 OPAL Parents Stay and 
Play session 

 

Friday 19th May 2pm 

Y1/2 OPAL Parents Stay and 
Play session 

 

Friday 26th May 

Reception OPAL Parents 
Stay and Play session 

 

Friday 16th June 

Y3/4 OPAL Parents Stay and 
Play session 

Pennoweth News 
Friday 5th May 2023 

We have had a lovely day celebrating the King’s Coronation today. The chil-
dren looked brilliant in their coronation clothes and blue, red and white 
outfits, topped off with wonderfully creative crowns. They have enjoyed 
reading a special collection of coronation books and learning about King 
Charles and the significance of the coronation this week. 

Thank you to the PTA for decorating the hall for our special coronation 
lunch today.  This afternoon, the sun shone as the whole school joined to-
gether outside to sing a stirring rendition of the National Anthem. 

It was a pleasure to see all the smiling faces at Parents Evenings this week. 
Thank you for your continued support and partnership in your child’s learn-
ing.  

Our Twitter account has been updated recently to share all the exciting 
events happening at school, including our recent visit from the RNLI life-
guards and KS1 enjoying challah bread as part of their Judaism studies. 
Don't forget to follow us at @PennowethS. 

Further information about our recent uniform consultation is included later 
in this newsletter.  

We would like to thank all the parents who have signed up so far for the 
OPAL parent stay and play sessions. We are really looking forward to shar-
ing our play experiences with you all. The first session will be for Y5/6 next 
Friday afternoon. If you haven't replied yet, please check your Marvellous Me 
for more information and sign up at tiny.cc/pennowethplay. 

Good luck in your SATs tests next week Year 6. We are super proud of your 
progress and achievements during your time at Pennoweth, but most im-
portantly you are amazing, happy, confident, kind young people!  

Finally, please don't forget that there is another bank holiday this weekend 
and school will be closed on Monday, May 8th. We hope you have a nice long 
weekend. 

School Lunches 

Week beginning           

8th May 

New menu (posted to 
the school website) 

 

Our phase email addresses are: 

eyfs@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Nursery and Reception) 

KS1@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 1 and 2) 

lowerKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 3 and 4) 

upperKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 5 and 6) 

Or contact: help@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk 

 

 
We are safe.  We feel loved.  We take responsibility.  We are always learning.  We are ready. 

@PennowethS 

tiny.cc/pennowethplay


Character Qualities 
This year we change the 4 key characteristics we are on the look out for every term.  For Summer, we are looking for chil-
dren who are demonstrating the characteristics of being: 

Inclusive 
Helpful 
Resilient 
Inventive 

We also have our Stars of the Week, who have been classroom superstars and DNA Champions for each phase. 

 

Quality Children Spotted in R, y1 and Y2 Children Spotted in Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 

 Inclusive Porthcurno: Robert 

Gwithian: Jamie 

Marazion: Vinnie 

 

Newlyn: Starla 

Mevagissey: Elodie 

Porthleven: Lucas 

Lizard: Harley 

Pendeen: Lena 

Godrevy: Walter 

Helpful Porthcurno: Thomas 

Gwithian: Arianna 

Marazion: Amber 

Newlyn: Isla 

Mevagissey: Joseph 

Porthleven: Archie 

Lizard: Jenson 

Pendeen: Dovydas 

Godrevy: Iesha 

Resilient 

 

Porthcurno: Miley 

Gwithian: Massen 

Marazion: Jayden 

Newlyn: Lochlan 

Mevagissey: Abi 

Porthleven: Jaxon 

Lizard: Dana 

Pendeen: Ruby 

Godrevy: Bea 

Inventive 

  

Porthcurno: Lewis 

Gwithian: Elias 

Marazion: Lily D 

Newlyn: Cody 

Mevagissey:  Ky 

Porthleven:  Noah G 

Lizard: Jensen 

Pendeen: Ana 

Godrevy: Emily 

  

 

  

Restormel: Amirah 

Tintagel: Ayla-Valerie & Harper 

Porthcurno: Zack 

Gwithian: Lyra-Rose 

Marazion: Lilly G 

Newlyn: Harrison 

Mevagissey:  Falak 

Porthleven: Wyatt 

Lizard: Oliver 

Pendeen:  Evie 

Godrevy: Sam 

We are safe champions: KS1: Georgie, LKS2: Bella, UKS2: Eva 

We feel loved champions:  Restormal: Logan, Tintagel: Taylor, KS1: Elden, LKS2: Albie, UKS2: Mikolaj 

We take responsibility champions:  KS1: Alfie, LKS2: Jack, UKS2: Taylor 

We are always learning champions: KS1: Arthur, LKS2: Aronas, UKS2: Molly  

We are ready champions: KS1: Willow, LKS2: Elsie, UKS2: Layla 



Uniform Consultation 

Thank you very much for your responses to our Uniform consultation.  We discussed the original possible 
change (to hoodies, white polo shirts and grey ‘bottoms’) with 3 populations: parents, children and staff.  The 

information below gives an overview of the responses and the processes that we used. 

Children 

The proposed change was discussed in phase assemblies that were led by the team leads (Mr Moore for Early 
Years, Mrs Makin for KS1, Miss Dunstan for LKS2 and Miss Crane for UKS2).  Further discussions were held in 
classrooms to enable children to share their views and ask questions.  Each class then voted as to whether they 
would be happy with the change.  Team leads gathered the information from their teams and then shared this 
as part of a leadership team meeting. 

Overall, approximately 75% of the children in the school were in favour of the proposed change. 

The main concern raised about the possible change was children wanting an alternative to the hoodie 
(sweatshirt or cardigan) so that they could have a choice.   

Parents 

A link to the online questionnaire was sent out via Marvellous me along with a letter explaining the proposed 
change.  An overview of the results is shown below: 

Would you be supportive of the Pennoweth school uniform changing? (161 responses) 

Yes: 65.2% 

No: 34.8% 

Are you happy with the suggested standard uniform (black hoodie, white polo shirt and dark ‘bottoms’) (161 re-
sponses) 

Yes: 52.8% 

Not sure: 15.5% 

No: 31.7% 

There were a range of concerns raised in the comments given (from parents not in favour of the change); the 
following themes are those that were noted on a number of questionnaires: 

 Preference for keeping blue polo shirts (although there were also comments specifying that white polo shirts 
were a good suggestion) – 13 comments 

 Desire to keep the green as that is what Pennoweth is known for – 15 comments 

 Hoodies being too hot / bulky for the summer – 6 comments 

 Concern that hoodies only were not a smart option and sweatshirts and cardigans should be part of the 
uniform – 21 comments 

 Concern that black is not a good colour – 13 comments 

 Concern about buying new uniform – 5 comments 

 Summer uniform (dresses) option for girls – 7 comments 



Staff 

The proposed change was shared with all staff and an anonymous online questionnaire sent out to gather 
views.  An overview of the results is shared below. 

Would you be supportive of the Pennoweth school uniform changing? (24 responses) 

Yes: 83.3% 

No: 16.7% 

Are you happy with the suggested standard uniform (black hoodie, white polo shirt and dark ‘bottoms’) (25 re-
sponses) 

Yes: 64% 

No: 36% 

Review of comments indicated that the main concerns were around there needing to be a smarter option 
available as well as the hoodies and that cardigans would be missed. 

 

Having reviewed all feedback, we decided to go ahead with the uniform change (as the majority of each popu-
lation were in favour of the change).  In response to the fact that a desire for sweatshirt and cardigan op-
tions was raised by all 3 populations, we added this.  We have committed to purchasing a new hoodie / sweat-
shirt or cardigan for each child and will send out information about this shortly. In addition, we are consid-
ering the possibility of summer dresses and will provide further communication in due course.  

 

Please note that the new uniform can be worn from September 2023 but is not essential until September 2024. 



 

 
 

Attendance 

We aim for all our children to have 
at least 96% attendance throughout 

the year.   
Overall attendance for last week was 

95%. 
See below for the attendance for each 

class last week. 
Restormel 90% 

Pendeen 91% 

Tintagel 91.3% 

Gwithian 92.3% 

Newlyn 93.7% 

Pendennis 95.4% 

Mevagissey 96.1% 

Porthcurno 96.5% 

Lizard 97% 

Godrevy 97.7% 

Porthleven 98.4% 

Marazion 99% 

Congratulations Marazion!           
















